## PARISH NURSE MINISTRY REPORT TO CHURCH COUNCIL October 11, 2017

At the request of Pastor Grace, I will also begin reporting on the activities of the **Parish Nurse Group.** At our September meeting, we:

- Updated the **Protocol for Medical Emergencies**. The updated protocol will be posted throughout CUMC
- Discussed the need to arrange a new round of *CPR/AED* classes for staff and interested others. It is our hope to be able to get this done this fall.
- The group will continue **blood pressure checks** on the second Sunday of each month. During construction, we will be using room 201.
- The *first aid kit* located in the kitchen has been re-supplied and brought up to date.
- **Flu shots** are scheduled and will be available to be given to members of our congregation on October 22.
- We discussed the need for our pastors to develop a more coherent plan for "*The Caring Team*" that would include the use of a calling tree and a rotating schedule for parish nurse involvement as needed. This concern was shared with Pastor Grace.

Sylvia Kupferer, MS, RN (Retired) Facilitator, Senior and Parish Nurse Ministry